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Kim Stanker

From: Robert Sivertsen <rwsivertsen@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2020 5:03 PM
To: Kim Stanker
Subject: Fwd: 2024 Arctic Winter Games – Alaska Hosting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

CAUTION: External Email  
This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. 

Please add as a laid on the table item. 

Thank you,  
Bob Sivertsen  

Begin forwarded message: 

From: "Spencer, Amy L (GOV)" <amy.spencer@alaska.gov> 
Date: August 11, 2020 at 3:32:56 PM AKDT 
To: "mayor@ktn‐ak.us" <mayor@ktn‐ak.us> 
Subject: RE:  2024 Arctic Winter Games – Alaska Hosting 

Hello, 

Please send an email or call (907) 465-3520 to confirm you have received this email regarding 
the 2024 Arctic Winter Games by Friday, August 14th.  

Best Regards, 

Amy Spencer, Executive Assistant 
Office of Lt. Governor Kevin Meyer 

Phone: 907.465.3520 
amy.spencer@alaska.gov 

From: Spencer, Amy L (GOV)  
Sent: Thursday, July 30, 2020 9:25 AM 
To: mayor@ktn‐ak.us 
Subject: 2024 Arctic Winter Games – Alaska Hosting 

Dear Mayor Sivertsen, 

On behalf of Lt. Governor Kevin Meyer, please see attached the letter inviting Communities to 
submit an “Expression of Interest” to Host the Arctic Winter Games in March of 2024.  Also 
attached for your reference is the Arctic Winter Games Bid Manual. 
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Best Regards, 
  
Amy Spencer, Executive Assistant 
Office of Lt. Governor Kevin Meyer 
  
Phone: 907.465.3520 
amy.spencer@alaska.gov 
  
--  
This email has been processed with the City of Ketchikan SPAM filter. Please 
still be diligent with suspicious emails as no SPAM filter is 100% effective. 
If you have questions or concerns please contact the City IT Department at 
cityit@city.ketchikan.ak.us 
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